Before the Public Service Commission

Of the State of Missouri

	In re the Matter of the Application of Universal Telecom, Inc. for Approval of Resale Agreement with Illinois Bell Telephone, et al. (Southwestern Bell).
	))))
	Case No. TK-2002-1050

	
	
	


STAFF RECOMMENDATION

COMES NOW the Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Staff”) and for its Recommendation states:


In the attached Memorandum, which is labeled Appendix A, Staff recommends that the Missouri Public Service Commission (“Commission”) grant Universal Telecom, Inc. approval of a resale agreement with Illinois Bell Telephone, et al. (Southwestern Bell), pursuant to the terms of the Telecommunications Act of 1996, for the reasons stated therein.  Staff finds that the proposed agreement does not discriminate against telecommunications carriers not party to it; nor is it against the public interest, convenience, or necessity.  Staff further recommends to the Commission that it instruct the Data Center staff to discard the UTI/SWB agreement approved in Case No. TO-2001-454 and replace it with this agreement, as Universal Telecom, Inc. has requested that this agreement replace that previously-approved agreement.
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